

ROY COOPER

Governor

MICHAEL S. REGAN Secretary

MICHAEL ABRACZINSKAS

August 16, 2018

MEMORANDUM

TO: Invitees

FROM: Mike Abraczinskas

SUBJECT: Outside Involvement Committee Meeting

You are invited to attend the Outside Involvement Committee Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, August 28, 2018. The meeting will be held from 1:30 p.m. until 3:00 p.m. in Room 1210, Green Square, 217 West Jones Street, Raleigh. The webinar information can be found in the body of the e-mail.

AGENDA

- 1. Welcome, Introductions and Director's Remarks Mike Abraczinskas, Director
- 2. Permitting Update William Willets
 - Current permitting statistics
 - Personnel updates
 - Topics from recent USEPA Region 4 discussions
 - Permitting Workgroup updated Rahul Thaker
- 3. Planning Update

Rules Development – Patrick Knowlson/Joelle Burleson

- H74 Rule readoption update
- Log fumigation temporary rule
- AQC/EMC update

Attainment Planning – Randy Strait

- Vehicle I&M Program updates related to S.L. 2017-10
- Ozone updates related to 2015 and 1997 NAAQS
- Regional haze State Implementation Plan (SIP) revision

Other Updates - Sushma Masemore

• Pending federal actions



- 4. Ambient Monitoring Update Patrick Butler
 - Monitoring shelter update
 - Blackstone and Northampton County sites update
 - Technical Systems Audit (TSA) update and questionnaire status
 - Rainwater collection network update:
 - o Background sites planned for: WiRO, WaRO, FRO (Candor), and ARO.
 - o RRO is currently operational at Millbrook.
 - o WSRO and MRO operational by the end of this year.
 - Update on Duplin County air monitoring study
 - Recent discussions on personal air sensor project
 - Ozone attainment status for Charlotte area
 - Canton DRR update
- 5. Compliance Update Steve Hall
 - Volkswagen settlement mitigation plan
 - DERA grants
 - Public access to electronic facility compliance records Heather Carter

The next OIC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 13, 2018. Please send any comments or requests for agenda items to Betty Gatano at betty.gatano@ncdenr.gov.